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Upcoming Events

Woodturning at Auburn Reserve Workshop. 
Every Thursday 1pm to 4pm and 7pm to 9pm
$5 for either or both sessions

There is some wood at the workshop but bring your own if you can
There are tool sets available 

22nd  Sept Monthly Meeting at Wigram 7pm
Demonstration: Therming and Therming jigs. e.g. turning a shape in 4 legs at the 
same time, like inside/out turning.

6th Oct Hands On Wednesday night 7pm

27th Oct Monthly Meeting at Wigram 7pm
Demonstration: Inside Out turning an ornament or a turned duck-call
Peter Hutchison Trophy Competition 

29-31 Oct      Spin Around Waitaki
 Waitaki Woodturners Guild, Oamaru
 Contact Eleanor Ainger: eainger@gmail.com or 021 146 4315

3th Nov Hands On Wednesday night 7pm

24th Nov Monthly Meeting at Wigram 7pm
` Last Monthly Meeting of the year, Christmas breakup Party 

Bring finger food
Jim Dunford Trophy Competition

27-28 Nov     Make and Play a simple recorder see page 10 

If you are planning to go to Spin Around Waitaki, Dee has arranged a discount rate at the Oamaru 
Motor Lodge for $149 for two people per night , just email info@oamarumotorlodge.co.nz and let them know
the Christchurch Woodturners have been offered this corporate rate. Car pooling and Room sharing will be 
discussed at the next meeting on 22nd Sept.
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Marbling demonstration with Dick Veitch

Dick began with a history of paints.

Acrylic paint is used for marbling.
Finish the wood to 400 grit 
Wet with alum
Aluminium Potassium Sulphate
Always plan
Use scribing block to mark straight line, otherwise may not be steady.
Use yellow or blue masking tape to define area to be marbled
Use distilled water in a basin
Squirt dark colour first on surface of water
Use 4 colours twice
Dip bowls flat surface onto paint surface then wash under running water.
Remove residual paint from surface of the water with paper towel.
Add new colours to surface.
Repeat with wooded piece
Refresh the paint on the water.
Dipped shawl buckle, added white to dip Christmas tree ball then wash again.
Use rectangular tray added 5 colours, raked surface placed in wooden cylinder segment.
Mounted wooded cylinder in chuck, masked with blue tape.
Set up air spray and pump compressor sprayed cylinder black while rotating chuck by hand.
After paint dried, removed the blue tape.

Thank you to Rick for taking these notes. 
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Courses at Auburn Reserve     To see all course details     use this link  

Other clubs newsletters Use this link

The new committee and how you can help
No new committee members but we did get a new secretary, Mark Teeboon. 

If you would be willing to be on the committee or can help out at meetings, please let Ray know. There are a 
number of jobs such as sales of raffle tickets, collection of entry fee, sales of tools and the library for which 
you do not have to be on the committee. 

Collaboration 2022 We will be running a collaboration event again on 29 and 30 January 2022. A different 
theme from the last event, we will be looking expressions of interest in being a part of this event at the 
September  meeting. Either put your name down on the sheet by registration or send an email to Ray 
president.chchwoodturners@gmail.com. 

Zoom meetings past and into the future
Two successful Zoom meetings held, one to replace the August Club meeting and another because we 
thought it would be of interest to our members. A reasonable turnout to both and arising from them a request 
to hold more Zoom meetings for members.  For that to happen, we need from you some ideas as to the topics.
Please email any suggestions to Ray. president.chchwoodturners@gmail.com

COVID 19
We are intending to hold a meeting at Wigram but that will be run with whatever restrictions are placed on 
group meetings. At the time of writing we are in level 2, the requirement is to wear a mask and maintain 
social distancing.

Demonstrators for our meetings at Wigram or even special events at the workshop
We are always on the lookout for demonstrators for our meetings. If you have a pet project you would like to 
share, please let us know. You don’t have to do a full session, we can combine different topics into a full 
programme. Please email any suggestions to Ray. president.chchwoodturners@gmail.com
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Make (turn) and Play a simple recorder in the key of C

Saturday and Sunday the 27th and 28st November 

 

This is a Fourth Saturday Workshop event. We will be making the recorder on the Saturday and 
learning to play it for a couple of hours on the Sunday. There will be a minimum group size of 7 and
a maximum size of 14 so enrol to save your place in this workshop. Six people have already 
enroled. 
Email joe.hayes.nz@gmail.com if you are interested in attending this workshop. There will be 
more details in the October Newsletter. 
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2020/21 Contact Details

       Patron: Soren Berger 388-1004.
       Life Members: Bruce Irvine 358-8482.

Noel Graham 349-3984

   Committee:
      President:  Ray Hall:  388-7277. president.chchwoodturners@gmail.com
      Treasurer: Bill Parsons:  351-5647. treasurer.chchwoodturners@gmail.com
      Acting Secretary:Ray Hall:  388-7277. secretary.chchwoodturners@gmail.com
      Newsletter: Joe Hayes:  385-3910.
      Web Master: Ray Hall:  388-7277. webmaster.chchwoodturners@gmail.com
      David Caddie:   384-3984.
      Peter Clemett:  342-5242. membership.chchwoodturners@gmail.com
      Evan Gow:   021-033-8065.
      Noel Graham:  349-8976.
      Keith McFadden: 352-0333.      
      Dee Morgan: 359-4386.
      Ray Morgan:  366-9795.
      Mark Teeboon 022-098-2203.
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